
 

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 
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Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 14th JUN 2006 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Tom Brand 

(Vice Chairman), Graeme Whyte, Jessie Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Donald Heigh, Lilah McKay, 
Janet Miller, Stewart Cree (Community Police Officer),  Cllr. Les Wood.  Members of the public 
included Mr Jim Leslie & Ann Currie 

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting … 
 Apologies were received from Derek Moore & Cllr. Jim Tolson. 
 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved as amended.  They were moved by 

Donald Heigh and seconded by Kate Findlay. 
 
8] Police Report:  This was taken out of order to allow PC Cree to leave early due to operational 

commitments; He introduced himself to the meeting stating that PC Miller and himself will be working 
together, he reported several incidents to be aware of: 

 Minor Vandalism and more worrying was Sneak Thefts, due to the warm weather people leaving 
windows & doors open.  Some cars have been broken into. 

 Knife amnesty is ongoing and a depository is available at the Main Police Station. 
 Alcohol test purchase to be allowed by 16-17 year olds, 900 premises to be tested over 12 months, 

current hot spots are known Fife Council ready to act.  CC questions resulted in,  Blue Light Disco, no 
date been set.  Vans parking at the top of Townhill Road causing congestion,   Whitefield Road 
roundabout road markings and speed limit are a cause for concern. 

 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 
 Parking at QMH not any better, Letter received from Derek on this, discussion about future additional 

parking also Pay-parking Cllr Wood invited to a meeting.  CC not in favour of charging, 
 Bellyeoman View Estate open spaces, 10 responses to letter from 50 houses no willing office bearers, 

we will have to move to stage 2 and visit households, some work carried out by residents, but not 
known who, do we go ahead with letters?  Discussions took place on the issue Other areas to the North 
of Alderston Drive not maintained Cllr Wood to investigate.   

 Colliston Rd. after a meeting of residents on the 5th June a steering group was appointed to take the 
issue of a committee forward, many thanks to Lilah for all her help, we wish them well and will help 
them all the way. 

 Leys Park Road Car Park, planning approval has been given and no date is known for a start. 
 Coop Bins, the Coop have got there house in order, fitted Padlocks & cages over the padlocks. 
 Lauriston Gdns. Slope, no change, keep monitoring the situation. 
 CC Notice Board in hand. 
 Street cleaning, orderly back on station, dog fouling on Robertson Rd an issue. 121 Robertson Rd 

garden issues Housing office to be notified 
 Barriers & steps no action as yet 
 Strategic Plan, Train St. at Halbeath details are from an old plan? 
  Public Transport is no better probably worse.  
 School Report catchment review due in August.  
 Appin Cres. Roundabout approved with modifications, ongoing.  Scouts did not receive notification of 

this development and are very disappointed and are going to take it further. 
 Community Survey, Kate is unsatisfied. 
 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing more to report that was already covered in the 

agenda.  
 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 
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Correspondence Received: 
Party Details 
Fife Council L & A, Road Safety Strategy for Fife 
Fife Council L & A, West Fife Divisional Licensing Board 
Fife Council L & A, Review of Byelaws Consumption of Alcohol 
Fife Council L & A, Guidance on Record Retention 
Fife Council Notice of Meeting, West Fife Area Services Committee 
Fife Council DS, Finalised Fife Structure Plan 
Fife Council DS, Doors Open Day 2006 
Fife Council West Fife Area Services Committee & Notice of Meeting 
Fife Council Fife Environmental Trust, New Enquiries Address 
Fife Council Best Kept Town & Village Competition Dates 
Fife Constabulary Call Grading Leaflets 
Charter 88 Community Decline 
Fife Community Fife Youth Justice Action Plan & Strategy 
Scottish Health Council News Brochure 
EMail Richard Macdougall  
EMail Graeme Whyte re Colliston Rd 
EMail David Saunders re Colliston Residents 
EMail Cllr Tolson 2 Emails re Meeting & DAFC 
EMail Weekly Lists 3 Pages 
EMail Tilbury replies 
Documents from Kate Added to file 
Correspondence Sent: 
Party Details 
Tilbury Residents Letter about Residents Association 
Cllr Wood has notice of possible grant funding of £10000 for green spaces. 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the books were with the auditors a balance of £2844 with this 

years allocation to add. Viewpoint being re-valued 
 
7] Council: 

Molehill on Robertson Rd.  
Play Park Tarmac path. ongoing 
Woodland steps, ongoing 
Council issues  

 
9] AOCB: 
 Item:   Adamson Cresc../ Robertson Rd School end resurfacing, ongoing. 

Recycling Blue /Grey bin issues discussed not enough employees to overcome the 
problems. 

 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 09th AUG 2006 at 7.00pm in the 

James Allan Centre, Paton Street, Dunfermline. 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 20.55pm. 
 

 
Signed: 
 
 
Date: 
 

 


